
Minutes
StrasburgTownshipPlanningCommission

September9, 2024

TheStrasburg Township Planning Commission (PC) heldtheirregular meeting onMonday,  
September 9, 2024, at7:00p.m. attheStrasburg Township Municipal building, 400Bunker Hill
Road. Present wereJaniceBowermaster, JohnFisher, BillPotter, Joshua Weaver andCindy
Welk.   

Guests: JasonShaner – Impact Engineering, Austin Good

Themeeting wascalled toorderat7:00p.m.  

Publiccomment wasinvited. There wasnone.  

OnamotionbyFisher/Weaver, thePCvotedunanimously toapprove theminutes ofAugust12,  
2024assubmitted.    

thPC2024-04, 605Bunker HillRoadwastableduntiltheOctober 14 meeting duetolackof
representative.  

AustinGoodappeared torequest thePCapprove completing component 4Aofthesewage
module for1415Lime ValleyRoadandprovided thefollowing:  

Thehousewasbuiltforhisgrandparent tolivein
Thehousedoesnotinterfere withtheexistingpropane business
Itisasecond dwelling onthe “homefarm” property
Nosubdivision isproposed

OnamotionbyWeaver/Fisher, thePCvotedunanimously toapprove theChaircomplete
Component 4Aofthesubmitted sewage planning module.  

CU2024-01NewparcelonNorthStarRoad. JohnFisherexcused himself fromtheofficial
proceedings toprovide information onhisapplication withtheassistance ofhisengineer, Jason
Shaner:  

Theparcelwasrecently rezoned fromGateway NorthtoIndustrial
Twobuildings areproposed: 17,000sq. ft. tothenorth isPhase1and14,000sq. ft. to
thesouthisforfutureexpansion
Fisher’sbusinesses, Precise Buildings andBeechdale Woodworks willoccupy the
buildings
Thereareapproximately 41employees totalforbothbusinesses
Thereissufficient spacefortractor-trailer trafficandturning
Thereareapproximately 6-10employee vehicles perdayandsemi/tractor-traileroncea
week
Exterior lightwillbeforthebuilding only. Theparking areawillnotbelit.  
Hoursofoperation willbe6:00am-6:00pmMonday-Friday; 6:00am-noonSaturday s
Therewillbenooutsidestorage ofmaterials
42treesareproposed forlandscaping



Therewillbea15-foot-widelandscaping striparound theperimeter

OnamotionbyWeaver/Bowermaster, thePCvotedunanimously toforward theplantothe
Supervisors witharecommendation toapprove oncondition allcomments ofSolanco
Engineering letterofAugust28, 2024aresatisfied.  

Potter reported anupcoming zoning ordinance amendment correcting inconsistencies inthe
current document. Hewilldisseminate information asitisreceived.  

Therebeingnofurtherbusiness beforethePC, themeeting adjourned at8:15p.m.  

Judith Willig
Recording Secretary


